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Angelus Letter

12 November 2020

Thursday of the Thirty-second Week in Ordinary Time

St. Josaphat

Dear Parish Family,

                            WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday           Mass - 8AM* with Fr. Simone
                      Confessions from 4 to 5PM*                       
 
Saturday       Mass - 8AM* with Fr. Simone
                       Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
                       Vigil Mass - 4:30** with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday          Mass - 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
                       Mass - 11AM* with Fr. Simone
                       Mass - 1PM* with Fr. Paschal OSB                    
 
* Masks are required. The Summit County Health Department has asked me to remind everyone to please wear a mask.
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there is an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
 
DEACON TERRY PEACOCK
 
Today’s Angelus letter is being sent out a little later because after the school Masses this morning, I made a trip out to the National Cemetery in Rittman to lay Deacon Terry in his final resting place. This was a private gathering for the immediate family. After a couple of days of the joyful celebrating of the life of Deacon Terry with his whole parish family, this was a time for just the immediate family to offer their final farewell. 

Did you know that Deacon Terry helped perform the first interment service on the first day that this National Cemetery opened? Somewhere on the grounds there is a plaque that includes his name commemorating the event. We have only just now heard of it being there and spent some time looking for it in hopes of including a picture of it with this letter but failed to find it. It may be in an office that was locked.

If you are ever of a mind to visit out there, there is a computer outside at the main building to assist you in finding graves. Also, in the same spot, there is a receptacle for flags that need to be retired. If you find the plaque mentioned about, please take a picture of it and send it to the rectory at church@stsebastian.org.
   
BOOKS, SCHOLARSHIPS AND DEACON TERRY
 
Deacon Terry left behind a tremendous library of books. The family has already picked out particular books that they wished to keep and the rest have been entrusted to the parish for use or disbursement. These books are being made available to you as a remembrance of Deacon Terry and for your enjoyment of reading.

You may find the books in the new Reflection Room that contains the Padre Pio relic (the old baptistery). We put out enough books to fill the pews and have barely made a dent in the boxes. As you take any books (or as we determine that there are books that nobody particularly wants and so removed) the pews will be replenished with more books. So, visit often! The first load of books are largely historical works focusing on America’s role in World War II.

It is not necessary, but if you take a book (or many books - feel free to use the empty boxes located under the pews) consider making a donation to the Deacon Terry Memorial Scholarship Fund, recently established at the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation. In any event, at least pray for the repose of his soul.

FROM THE DIOCESE
 
The Sunday TV Mass is moving to a new TV channel, and a new time
           
The weekly television Mass produced by the Catholic Diocese of Cleveland is moving.
 
Starting on Nov. 22, the Sunday television Mass will be seen at 10 a.m. on WUAB Channel 43, the CW43. This change provides viewers with an opportunity to take part in the weekly celebration of the Mass at a much more convenient time. In addition, WUAB Channel 43 is an over-the-air station that is accessible even to those without cable TV. Those with cable TV need only to check their local cable system listings to determine where WUAB is located on their local channel line-up.   
 
The weekly TV Mass is produced by the Diocese of Cleveland and it originates from the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist in downtown Cleveland. The televised Mass has been a staple of religious programming on Northeast Ohio airwaves for decades, cultivating a dedicated and faithful following. It is hoped that viewers will continue to tune in on this new station at this new, more convenient time.
 
The TV Mass also can be accessed on demand starting Saturday evening and running throughout Sunday on the Diocese of Cleveland website, dioceseofcleveland.org. In addition, the Mass can be heard on the radio, at 4 p.m. Saturdays and 10:30 a.m. Sundays on AM 1260 The Rock. Also, radio station WINT-1330 AM airs the Mass at 9 a.m. each Sunday and Cox Communications cable subscribers can view the Mass at 11:30 a.m. Sunday on channel 45. 
 
 PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Ron and Peg Klamert, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Marilyn Spallino, Marie White and the Wolff Family.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Josaphat, pray for us.

